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Presidentõs Message: 

 

Hawaii was wonderful......Beautiful sunny days, balmy 

nights, the welcoming Hawaiian people, fabulous food, 

places to see, the great company of friends, fun and 

laughter and the extravaganza of stores! I know two 

ladies who had to purchase another suitcase for their 

shopping. It wasnôt only the ladies who enjoyed the 

shopping and the outstanding service. Some gentlemen 

did their share too. Who could resist $25.00 jeans?   

The cruise was mainly smooth sailing with just a few 

days of rough seas. On those days it required real skill 

to walk in a straight line, especially in the wind on the 

open top deck.   

Barry will include a selection of the photographs taken 

during the cruise and in Hawaii in his cruise report at 

the June general meeting.  

Visit Japan in 2014 

Barry will also be providing information at the general 

meeting about the tour to Japan which is being planned 

for early 2014.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BVPC Polo Shirt orders will be organised by John 

Daley. John will provide the price and order details at 

the June general meeting. The polo shirts will be 

available to members at cost price. 

Ronald McDonald House Wish Lists.  If you would 

like to bring an item listed to the June general meeting, 

the committee will organise delivery to Ronald 

McDonald House. Donation is voluntary. This will be the 

final collection for the Wish List. 

Please be aware that Probus South Pacific Ltd has 

advised that a group called PSPL Reform Group Inc. is 

in no way part of Probus South Pacific Ltd (PSPL). The 

Reform Group writes to clubs inviting involvement in 

their activities and seeking monetary donations and 

membership fees. 

Thank you:    

To John Langford for chairing the May general 

meeting and the May committee meeting. 

To Barry Pareezer for arranging the first Bella Vista 

Probus Club cruise to Hawaii. 

To Cath Robertson, Ann and Gordon Conn for 

standing in at the welcome table. 

To Wayne Kedward for his enthusiasm and 

involvement as Director of Fun. 

To all our members who contribute to and share the 

club spirit of fun, fellowship and friendship. 

Best wishes for a speedy recovery to Denis 

Meredith. I have it on good authority that on the second 

day after hip surgery Denis asked for his computer to 

be taken to the hospital. 

Regards, Cecile 

  

òWe do not stop playing because we grow old.        

We grow old because we stop playing.ó 

Benjamin Franklin 

3.8 

http://www.bvpc.org.au/
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JUNE GENERAL MEETING    Wednesday  5 th  June  

 
The June  General Meeting will be held at 9.30 am  for 9.45  am  start in the Rex 

Money Room (above Vinegar Hill Memorial Library), Civic Way, Rouse Hill Town 
Centre. 

 

For the ease of prospective new member, please remember to wear your BADGE 
to the meeting.  

 
A lunch booking has been made at Grand Lotus  for lunch after our meeting.  

This is a banquet meal and not a-la-carte. Please join us. 
 

 

 

Guest Speaker: 

Peter Seymour joined the New South Wales Police Force in 1980 as an eighteen-year-old and spent 24 years in 

Police, four years in uniform, twelve years as a detective and eight years as a Police Prosecutor. He 

currently works at Blacktown City Council as the Team Leader for Community Enforcement.  
Peter co-authored (with Jason Foster) the book ñSeven Bonesò which relates his relentless pursuit 

of justice through an investigation of two murders that would take fifteen years to reach its final 

conclusion.  Peter will talk about his experiences throughout the investigation and the impact that 
had on all those involved. 

 
 

Payments due at June  meeting  
 

If you have nominated for any of the following outings or events, payments are due on 5th June, 2013 

 
1. Tour of WWII Seaplane Base, Rathmines  $50.00 pp 

2. Christmas in July dinner at the Mean Fiddler  $40.00 pp 
 

 

JUNE EVENTS 
 

Friday 7 th  June     Walking Group  
 

THE BOBBIN HEAD BOGE Y STRIKES AGAIN!!!  
 

Who said 3rd time lucky?  Our intrepid walking group coordinator, Barry, mapped out this Bobbin Head walk quite 

some time ago and was ready to take the lead but unfortunately Barry now finds he will not be available on the 7 th 
and his sometimes offsider is not in any fit state to step into the breach.  

 
It has been decided to do a switcheroo with the June and July walks.  So, our walk in June will now be:  

 

Where: Headland Park, Middle Head  
 

Meet at: 10.15  am  for coffee at Bacino Bar Café  
  in Chowder Bay Road, Chowder Bay 

 

 
We still need a volunteer  to take the lead for this walk. Knowledge of the area is not needed, itôs unlikely the group 

will lose their way getting from the west end of Chowder Bay Road to the east end of Chowder Bay Road.  
 

Suggested  The 9:41 am 244 bus  (itôs pre-pay ) from Wynyard (Carrington St, Stand A)  
transport  to Chowder Bay and a short walk to the café  

 

We will set out on the walk a round 11.00 am  and walk along Chowder Bay Road to Headland Park and the Burnt 
Orange Café  in the old clubhouse of Mosman Golf Club for lunch.  I donôt know why I am mentioning this but, 

Ladies, apparently Burnt Orange Café also doubles as a gift shop of some renown! 
 

The 244 bus leaves from Middle Head (not far from the café and just across the Road from HMAS Penguin) at 2:30 

pm  arriving at Wynyard just after 3:00 pm . 
 

Lunch Menu  

 
Entrée: Steam Dim Sim 

 Prawn Dumpling 

Chicken Spring Roll 
Mains: Garlic King Prawns 

 Honey Chicken 
 Mongolian Lamb 

 Stir Fried Mixed Vegies 
 Fried Rice 

Complimentary Chinese Tea 

 

$25 Per Person  
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A Notice of Activity form will be available during the June general meeting.  Please add your name to this sheet if you 

will attend this walk . 
 

Donôt forget: hat, sunblock, water, good walking shoes and your BVPC polo shirt .  Contact Denis (Mobile 0411 550 
864) for any further information . 

 

 
Friday 14 th  June    Tour of Government House, Sydney  

 
Where: NSW Government House  

 Royal Botanic Gardens, Macquarie Street, Sydney 
 

Meeting point:  In front of the Gatehouse  (to collect your ticket)  

 
Meeting time:  10.30 am  for Group 1  

(see below) 11.30 am  for Group 2  

 Please do not be late  
 

Cost: FREE 
 

We have booked this tour for 2 groups (the maximum number per group is 20).  Tours take approximately 45 
minutes.  

 

If we fill both groups, then the tour start times for each will be 1 hour apart at 11.00 am  for the 1 st group and 12.00 
noon  for the 2 nd group.  If we donôt fill the second group fully, then a slightly earlier start for group 2 may be 

possible. 
 

A Notice of Activity form will be available during the May and June general meetings.  Please add your name to this 
sheet if you will attend this tour and indicate y our preference for the 11.00 am or 12.00 noon start time.  No 

guarantees but we will do our best to match your preference.  

 
Confirmation of your group and tour start time will be provided following the June general meeting.  Contact Denis 

(Mobile 0411 550 864) for any further information.  
 

 

Friday 21 st  June     Dinner  
 

 
 

 
at:  Golden Lake Seafood Chinese Restaurant  

 Norwest Marketown  

 
Time: 7.00 pm  

 
A Notice of Activity form will be available at the June general meeting. Please add your name to this sheet if you will 

attend this dinner.  

A $24 Banquet has been arranged and a copy will be available with the sign -up sheet at the June meeting but if 
anyone wants to order separate that will be fine.  

 Contact Sue (Mobile 0402 848 334) for  any further information . 
 

 
Thursday 27 th  June    Tour of WWII Seaplane Base, Rathmines  

 

 
Our coach for the trip to Rathmines, on the shores of 

Lake Macquarie, will be waiting at the western end of 
the Kellyville Plaza car park (on the corner of 

Wrights Road and York Road). 
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Boarding at 8:15 am for 8:30 am departure.  Morning tea will be provided o n our arrival (10.30ôish) at Club Catalina 

which was the RAAF Officers Mess during WWII. 
 

After morning tea and an information session covering the history of the area and the base, we will be taken on a 
conducted tour of the base and heritage listed buildings (in our coach ï the base covers over 50 hectares). 

 

On completion of the tour we will return to Club Catalina for lunch before r eturning to Kellyville Plaza , arriving 
(probably) around 4:00 pm  

 

$50 .00 per person (including morning tea and lunch)  
 

This price is based on a minimum of 40 participants  
 

Payment is required by 5 th  June , 2013  
 

A Notice of Activity form will be available during the May and June general meetings.  Please add your name to this 

sheet if you will attend this  coach trip and tour.  Contact Denis (Mobile 0411 550 864) for any further information.  
 

 
JULY GENERAL MEETING    Wednesday  3 rd  July  

 
The July  General Meeting will be held at 9.30 am  for 9.45  am  start in the Rex Money Room (above Vinegar Hill 

Memorial Library), Civic Way, Rouse Hill Town Centre. 

 
Speakers at this meeting will be Eric Waterworth, Ernest MacIntyre  and Barry Ward . 

 
A booking has been made at Coco Cubano  for lunch after our meeting.  

 

Payments due at July  meeting  
 

If you have nominated for any of the following outings or events, payments are due on 3 rd  July, 2013  
 

1. Aitkenôs ñAustralia in the Roundò Panorama  $15.00 pp 

2. Novelty Card Night     $10.00 pp 
3. Tour of SCG & Allianz Stadium   $17.00 pp 

 
 

JULY EVENTS 
 

Friday 5 th  July     Walking Group  

 
Could anything possibly go wrong for our 4 th  attempt at this walk?  Not a chance.  

 
Bobbin Head National Park  

 

We will meet near the toll b ooth at the entry of Bobbin Head National Park on Bobbin Head 
Road, North Turramurra, just north of Leura Drive at 9.30 am - sorry no coffee heart starter 

before we head off. The walk is predominantly all down -hill.  
 

We will need to run a bit of a car shuttle service so that we end up with a few vehicles near to where the walk ends 
so that we can return people back to their cars at the top of the hill afte r we finish the walk and lunch.  

 

Following the walk we plan to have lunch at  The Bobbin Inn Café .  There is a seniorôs meal of fish, chips & salad, 
desert and coffee available for $23.00.  Other meal options are available from $12.00. 

 
A Notice of Activity form will again be available during the June and July general meetings.  Please add your name to 

this sheet if you will attend this walk . 

 
Donôt forget: hat, sunblock, water, good walking shoes and your BVPC polo shirt .  Contact Barry (Mobile 0409 916 

380) for any further information.  
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Wednes day 10 th  July  

 

Aitkenôs ñAustralia in the Roundò Panorama, Glenbrook 
 

 
 

Enjoy a morning tea of either cake served with cream or scones with jam & cream followed by a viewing of a  

panoramic display of the beauty and ruggedness of the Australian continent. 

 

The panorama includes over 150 examples of natural Australian flora and fauna, along with tonnes of rock and 

timber, and outback red soil complementing 213 square metres of fine art .  The floor exhibits merge with the larger -

than-life art  providing a óone stopô experience that many people take a lifetime to see. 

 
Meet at: 10.30 ï 10.45 am  in the Mountain Blue Restaurant , 

  5 Wascoe Street, Glenbrook  (the panorama is at the rear of the restaurant building)  

 

 
 

$15 .00 p er person (payment is required by 3 rd  July, 2013)  
 

After the viewing (around 12.00 noon ), we will adjourn to the Lapstone Hotel, 15 Great Western Highway, 
Blaxland  (a short 10 minute walk from the panorama) for lunch (own cost).  

 

Transport options: Self-drive (there is car parking at the rear of the panorama bui lding and at the hotel)  OR 
 The panorama building is a short 10 minute (4 blocks) walk from Glenbrook Station  

 
A Notice of Activity form will be available during the June and July general meetings.  Please add your name to this 

sheet if you will attend th is outing.  Contact Denis (Mobile 0411 550 864) for any further information.  
 

 

Wednes day 24 th  July at 6.3 0 pm for 7.30  dinner  
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This year, our Christmas in July function will be held in the Greenway Room at The Mean Fiddler  (corner of 
Windsor Road and Commercial Road, Rouse Hill) where we will enjoy a 2 -course traditional Christmas dinner with all 

the trimmings  and be entertained by singer, Christine Tyrre ll between courses. 
 

$40.00 p er person  
I ncludes a drink on arrival (be er, wine, soft -drink) , dinner and entertainment  

 

Payment is required by 5 th  June, 2013  
 

Drinks during the evening can be purchased from the bar.  

 
So, put on your red, green and white Christmas outfit, your Christmas cheer and be prepared for a fun night.  

 
A Notice of Activity form will be available during the May and June general meetings.  Please add your name to this 

sheet if you will attend this  event (the above price is based on a minimum attendance of 40) .  Contact Denis 
(Mobile 0411 550 864) for any further information.  

 

 
Wednes day 31 st  July  

 

A self -guided tour of Cockatoo Island  
 

 
 
 

Meet at:  10.45 am  in front of the information centre (just off the ferry wharf)  

 

Pick up a copy of the Island Visitor Guide from the Information Centre and try one (or more) of the four self -guided 

journeys available which explore the ñconvict historyò, ñmaritime historyò, the ñisland's highlightsò or the ñin-depth 
island journeyò. 

 
Audio tours are available at Visitor Information  at a cost of $5 single or $8 shared between two.  With 26 audio stops, 

the island's many lives are recreated in the tour by professional actors, sound effect design and real audio clips from 
those who lived and worked on Cockatoo Island. 

 

Food and drinks are available from The Café near the Parramatta Wharf or you can bring your own picnic lunch (no 
alcohol).  BBQs are also available. 

 
Transport: Cockatoo Island is serviced by the Parramatta Rivercat and the Woolwich/Balmain Ferry 

 

Getting there:  Rivercat - the 10.00 am service from Rydalmere arrives at 10.45 am 
 Woolwich/Balmain ferry - the 10.10 am service from the Quay (wharf 5) arrives at 10.39 am  

 
Return journey Take the 2.45 pm Rivercat from Cockatoo Island to Circular Quay (wharf 5) arrives at 3.06 pm  

 Wait 4 minutes, then walk back onto the 3.10 pm Rivercat to Rydalmere (arrives 4.14 pm)  

 
A Notice of Activity form will be available during the June and July general meetings.  Please add your name to this 

sheet if you will attend this  outing.  Contact John Daley (Mobile 0427 222 334) for any further information.  
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AUGUST EVENTS 

 
Friday 23 rd  August          NOVELTY CARD NIGHT  ï JUST FOR FUN 

ABSOLUTELY NO EXPERIENCE NECESSARY 
 

Where: Rouse Hill Community Centre   

 Clower Avenue, Rouse Hill (car park entrance is opposite  
 Aberdour Avenue) 

 
Time: 7.00  pm  for 7.30  pm  start 

 
Cost: $10 .00  per person ( payment is required by  3 rd  July  201 3) 

 

We will be using Activity Rooms 1 & 2 at the Community Centre.  Refreshments will be provided.  
 

A Notice of Activity form will be available during the June and July general meetings.  Please add your name to this 
sheet if you will attend this  event.  Contact Keith Gorman (Mobile 0403 185 949) for any further information . 

 

 
 

Wednes day 28 th  August  
 

SCG & Allianz Stadium Tour and lunch in the Members Lawn Café  
 

 
 
 

Experience the ambience of the Ladies Stand, Members Pavilion and the Long Bar; experience the SCG Museumôs 
holographic light show and sporting exhibitions;  see which 47 sporting heroes are honoured in the Walk of Honour; 

visit the playersô rooms and the SCG field of play; and r un (! or perhaps walk) down the Allianz Stadium tunnel.  

 
   

 
Meet at: 10.45 am  outside the Venue Services Office off Driver 

Avenue 

 
Tour starts:  11.00 am  and takes around 1½ hours.  The tour 

includes a small amount of walking. 
 

After the tour, there is the option of a leisurely outdoor lunch at 
the Members Lawn Café. 

 

 

Tour only $17 .00 p er person (lunch extra)  
Payment is required by 3 rd  July, 2013  

 

A Notice of Activity form will be available during the June and 

July general meetings.  Please add your name to this sheet if 
you will attend this  tour and lunch.  Contact Denis (Mobile 0411 

550 864) for any further information.  
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BIRTHDAYS   To our members celebrating a birthday in June 

 
David Saggers, Deneise Edwards,  

Ashra Ponnusamy, Rick Clarke, John Love , 
Malini Arumugam, John Kaye  and  Noel Casey  

 

In childhood, we yearn to be grown -ups. In old age, we yearn 
to be kids. It just seems that all would be wonderful if we 

didn't have to celebrate our birthdays in chronological order . 
 

 
AND JUST FOR A BIT OF FUN  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
MEMBERSHIP FEES 

 
Please note that the $50.00 annual membership renewal fees for the next Probusô year from April 

2013 to March 2014 was due on 1st April  2013 . 
 

This fee includes Probus South Pacific charges for administration, for your activity insurance cover and 

for your copy the bimonthly óActive Retireesô magazine. 
 

If you havenôt already done so, please pay ASAP. 
 

 

ACTIVITY GROUPS:  
 

The following list shows our Clubôs established activities or groups. 
 

ACTIVITY GROUPS  RESPONSIBLE CONTACT VENUE WHEN 

Book Exchange - 
books for loan 

Judy Toohey Rex Money Room At general meetings 

Craft Elaine Barnes (0417 297 000) Various SEE BELOW 

Genealogy Bernard Toohey (0419 218 751) Various 
1.30 pm on the 3 rd 

Thursday of each month 

La Bella Vita dinners & 

lunches 
Carol Clayton (0413 366 568)   

Lawn Bowls Cath Robertson (0402 245 243) TBA TBA 

Mah-jong Nola Love (0412 665 086) Various 
1.00 pm on 2nd & 4th 

Friday of each month 

Secret Menôs Business Barry Pareezer (0409 916 380) McKells Café, Bella Vista  
10.00 am on 2nd 
Tuesday of each month 

Secret Womenôs 

Business 
Sandra Daley (0415 222 334) Bella Vista Hotel 

2.00 pm on 1st Monday 

of each month 

Social Card Group Wayne Kedward (0412 465 021) Various 
1.30 pm on 2nd & 4th 

Tuesday of each month 

Sun Seekers Caravan 
& Cabin Club 

David (0412 258 586) & Doreen 
(0417 266 802) Saggers 

  

Ten Pin Bowling Sue Meredith (0402 848 334) 
AMF Bowling Centre 

Hudson Avenue, Castle Hill 

10.00 am on the 3 rd 

Friday of every odd 
numbered month 

Touring Barry Pareezer (0409 916 380)   

Walking Group Barry Pareezer (0409 916 380) Various 
Friday after each 
general meeting 

 



9 

Activity Groups this month  

 
 

The ñSecret Womenôs Businessò group will meet at 2.00 pm  on Monday 3 rd  June in the coffee shop 
in the Bella Vista Hotel  on the corner of Lexington Drive and Woolworths Way, Bella Vista. 

 

 
 

The Mah -jong Group  will meet at 1.0 0pm  on Friday 1 4 th  and 28 th  June . The location will be 
announced at the May general meeting. 

 
 

 

Due to a clash with Government House Tour the Craft  Group  will meet at 10.00 am  on the 3rd Friday 
for this month only, that being Friday 21 st  June at 21 Yaringa Road, Castle Hill. 

 
 

 

 
 

The ñSecret Menôs Businessò Group will meet at 10:00 am  on Tuesday 11 th  June  at Cafe McKelôs, 
Shop 14 at the Circa Shopping Centre on Circa Blvd, Bella Vista. 

 
 

 

The Social Card Group  will meet at 1.30  pm  on Tuesday 11 th  and 25 th  June . The location will be 
announced at the May general meeting. 

 
 

 

There is no Genealogy  meeting for the month of June. See next Newsletter for later details.  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
YOUR COMMITTEE 201 3 ï 201 4: 

 
 

 

 

President Cecile Iacono 0412 687 880 president@bvpc.org.au 

Immediate Past President Les Clayton 0412 678 581  

Vice President John Langford 8883 1909 vice.president@bvpc.org.au 

Secretary Kumar Gunasingham 0450 601 936 secretary@bvpc.org.au 

Treasurer Narelle Pareezer 0409 225 633 treasurer@bvpc.org.au 

Membership & Welfare Sandra Nobbs 0419 985 244 welfare@bvpc.org.au 

Day Events Coordinator Denis Meredith 0411 550 864 events@bvpc.org.au 

Dining Coordinator Carol Clayton 0413 366 568 hospitality@bvpc.org.au 

Tours Coordinator Barry Pareezer 0409 916 380 tours@bvpc.org.au 

Communications Officer Noel Casey 0422 390 073 newsletter@bvpc.org.au 

 

  

The Ten Pin Bowling  Group  will meet this month at 10.00 am  on Friday 19 th  July  at the AMF 

Bowling Centre in Hudson Avenue, Caste Hill . 

 

The Ten Pin Bowling  Group  will not meet  this month  
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TREASURERôS REPORT May 2013  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
Further information for any transaction s is available on request from the Treasurer. 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP &  GENERAL INFORMATON : 

 
Meeting register  

 
Please sign in on the meeting register when you arrive for each general meeting.  This is needed for 

insurance cover and for attendance records.  Please advise our Membership Officer, Sandra Nobbs 
(welfare@bvpc.org.au or Phone: 0419 985 244) if you are unable to attend any particular General 

Meeting.  If you require a óLeave of Absenceô for two or more consecutive General Meetings, please 

send a brief note to the Membership Officer by email or by post to PO Box 7592 Baulkham Hills BC, 
NSW 2153. 

 
 

Roster for meeting set up  

 
We have a roster system for setting up and putting away tables & chairs for meetings.  If you can 

help, please add your name(s) to the roster sheet at the information table at our next meeting.  
 

 

Month  Chairs & Tables Roster  

June Gordon and Ann Conn 

July Keith and Helen Leeson 

August John and Val Langford 

September  

October Barry and Anne Taylor 

November  

 

 
Roster for assisting with refreshments  

 
 

A roster system has been established to assist Lorraine with serving refreshments at 
meetings.  If you can help, please add your name(s) to the roster sheet at the 

information table at our next meeting.  

 
 

mailto:welfare@bvpc.org.au


11 

Month  Refreshments Roster  

June Diana Dwyer, Malini Arumugam 

July Ann Conn, Nola Love 

August Eleanor Fraser, Lyn Gorman 

September Helen Leeson, Val Langford 

October Carol Ashton, Elaine Barnes 

November  

 

 

Roster for greeting visitors  
 

A roster system has been established to assist the Membership Officer and Committee Members in 
ensuring that visitors to our meetings are welcomed and made to feel comfortable.  If you can help, 

please add your name(s) to the roster sheet at the information table at our next meeting.  

 
 

Month  Visitor Greeting Roster  

June John and Val Langford 

July Elaine and Kevin Barnes 

August Kay Robertson, Julie Moffit 

September  

October Les and Carol Clayton 

November  

 

 
 

 
 

 
OUR WEBSITE:  

 

 
For access to our website, go to www.bvpc.org.au. 

 
If you have any information you would like included in our website, please send details to 

Bernard Toohey  (webmaster@bvpc.org.au). 
 

 

 
NEWSLETTERS: 

 
Please send any information for inclusion in the Newsletter  to Noel Casey  (newsletter@bvpc.org.au  or phone, 

0422 390 073). 

 
 

 

ñMYSTERY BABYò  

 
I would STILL  like to add a segment to our newsletter to add a personal touch. The idea 

is to put one or two baby photos of  Bella Vista Probus members in the newsletter . Then 

everyone can have a guess at the identity of the ñMystery Babyò. There MAY be a prize, 
but that will be at the discretion of the newsletter editor.  

All that I need to proceed is for people to email me their baby photo. Obviously all family 
members related to the baby photo entered for that month will be ineligible to play.  

 
NOTE: No baby photos will be used for any other purpose than as stated above.  

 

 
 

http://www.bvpc.org.au/
mailto:webmaster@bvpc.org.au
mailto:newsletter@bvpc.org.au

